ULLADULLA & DISTRICTS GARDEN CLUB INC.


GENERAL MEETING 
9.30 am Monday 26 April 2021, Baptist Church, Matron Porter Drive, Narrawallee
Minutes
	
	Meeting opened at     9.30 am.

	

	
	
	

	1
	Acknowledgement of Country
	Gillian Boyd

	
	
	

	2
	Members Present  
	Gillian Boyd

	
	74
	

	3
	Apologies:  
	Gillian Boyd

	
	Gill Evans, Di and Gary McConnell, Rhondda Bentley, Anne Joy, Di Broadley, The Clapps
	

	4
	Welcome to Visitors 
	Gillian Boyd

	
	7 – Tim and Margo Kay, Kaye Grant, Trish Scott, Pattie Ryan, Cathy Stewart, Debbie Walker. 
	

	5
	New Members
	Gillian

	
	William Lampard, Sharyn Lampard, Jane McLennan, Nolan Harvey. 
	

	6
	President’s Message
	Gillian Boyd

	
	· After complaining about all the rain, we had in the lead up to last month’s meeting, I am now concerned that my garden is looking very dry. I will just have to learn to accept the weather that is presented and the gardening activities that ensue.
· Last Thursday on a beautiful day, with no rain, I joined a bus load of garden club members on a trip to the Rectory Garden at Bodalla. It was a great day with a stop at Mogo for some shopping, lunch at the Tilba winery which is in a lovely bush setting with great food and friendly people. Sue Smith’s daughter runs the winery, and she does a wonderful job. After lunch, we visited the Rectory Garden which is 3 acres of formal garden. The owner does all the gardening himself and I think most of had the same thought as we wandered around the perfectly edged and weeded beds, how on earth he possibly managed to do this? It was a lovely garden in a tranquil setting surrounding a lovely house built in 1864. The owner explained that he was attempting to incorporate natives into the beds of traditional exotics to enhance the textures and colours. 
· I am looking forward to our next adventure to Horse Island on 1 June. 

· Also, Rosie Burke has resigned from the Trading Table. Many thanks to Rosie for all her work on the Trading Table over several years. She will be greatly missed by all eager plant purchasers.

· Of course, we all enjoy buying lovely healthy plants at the Trading Table. The people who contribute plants for sale would know that for the last 6 months or so (not including the Covid 12 months), you have been given a stamp on a card, like a loyalty card at your favourite coffee shop. Once your card is full, you can get a bag of potting mix at the Produce store in Ulladulla. It is now time to review that process. So please have a think about the concept and we will discuss it after Morning Tea.
· We are looking for help in setting up and pulling down the furniture set up for our meetings. Ideally, we would like a couple of fit people to help. If you can help for a few meetings until our regular helpers have regained their fitness, please let Mark in the Techo booth, know.

· Now, I cordially welcome our Guest Speaker for this morning Joanne Collins, Physiotherapist at Milton Hospital to talk to us about making sure we maintain our fitness for gardening.

	

	7
	Guest Speaker
	Gillian Boyd

	
	Joanne Alder (Collins,) Physiotherapist Milton Hospital

Thanks to Guest speaker- Julie Leslie
	

	8
	Activities Report
	Debbie Kendall

	
	Full details in March 2021 newsletter

· Max Atkins Rose Day. Sue Caine open garden, Horse Island June 1. 
	

	9
	Garden Gems
	

	
	Thankyou to Graeme Oke for telling us about our plants. Wonderful display of natives, roses, wild pomegranate, frangipani pod, orchids, and hibiscus. 
	

	
	Morning Tea
	

	10
	Members Announcements/ What I am doing in my garden this month/ Problems in my garden
	Colleen Ringe

	
	
	

	11
	Health and Welfare
	Sue McMahon

	
	Trish Keenan has had back surgery and Linda Slinger is waiting for a new hip. I hope they both recover strongly and quickly.

	

	12
	Secretary’s Report
	Gill Evans

	
	Minutes of the General Meeting of 29 March 2021 are available on the welcome table for members to read when they come into the meeting. The minutes are also posted on the website prior to the meeting for you to refer to and read. 
Motion: That the Minutes of the previous meeting be accepted.

Moved:   Ann                      
Seconded: Sue H. 
Result:

Correspondence – As in gmail emails.
Motion That the incoming correspondence be accepted, and the outgoing be endorsed.
Moved:   Sue Mc                         Seconded:      Alison                                     Result: Passed

	

	13
	Treasurer’s Report
	Sue Hobson

	
	Funds held as at end February 2021:         Student account: $2676.28.
Commonwealth Bank: $ 15348.11
Bendigo Bank:               $ 7222.00        
Cash book balance:      $22290.71
Income:                          $ 7964.80
Expenditure:                  $ 1022.20  

Unpresented cheques: $ 196.20     
Total funds on 31 March:  $ 22486.91
Financial report is available in full at the Treasurer’s table. 

Motion:  That the Treasurer’s Report be accepted

Moved:   Sue Hobson                      Seconded:   Rose                                      Result: Passed
	

	14
	Q & A
	Gillian Boyd

	
	Some discussion about certain trees. No answer. 
	

	15
	Competition Results – Hibiscus.  1st – No.1 Cathryn Craig, 2nd – No. 5 Rob Kilburn, 3rd – No. 4 Patricia Kilborn. 
	Janey George

	
	
	

	16
	Trading Table
	Colleen Ringe

	
	$140
	

	17
	Today’s Winners
	Gillian Boyd

	
	Lucky Morning Tea ticket – Red D64 Margie
Lucky Door – Black E55 Daphne
Raffle – 1st - Green V80 Ruth Fucile, 2nd – Green 55 Bev Endicott, 3rd – Pink K 37 Sharyn Lampard. 
(7 prizes) $161.05
	

	18
	NEXT MEETING: 31 May 2021 
	

	
	
	

	19
	MEETING CLOSED   11.35am
	


Guest speaker - Joanne Arden – Physiotherapist Milton Hospital 
April is Falls month at Milton hospital. Staying active can prevent falls. 

Plan your gardening day.

Risk of falls is age related. Younger people tend to bounce. 

Bones mature as we age and become more brittle. 

Osteopenia and osteoporosis – calcium level in ones not as strong. 

Muscle and back aches happen when gardening, need to pace ourselves.
Footwear is important. Wear decent shoes.  

Warm up before going into the garden and after with Quads and hamstring exercises. 

Good body posture important. Kneeling is better than bending. Lunging is good for digging. 

10-week program online called Healthy and Active for Life. 

Taking 4 or more medications per day increase risk of falls. [image: image1.png]
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